The meeting was called to order by Vice President Tom Staab at 7:05pm. Following the opening prayer, the roll was called, minutes read, corrected and approved.

Chairman's Report: Who's Who in American Colleges have changed the time of nominations from fall to Spring of the year before. Start thinking about nominations for the

last meeting of Spring Quarter.

SAB: Gary Proud presented the organizations to answer questions on the budget. Chess Club, Forensic Society, Drama Guild, NSID, WITT, Glee Club and Amateur Radio Club were present and a long discussion was held on WITR. Scuba Clubs budget was cut out completely and it was requested that Symposium be asked to appear before Senate next week. President's Cabinet Constitution was presented and tabled until next week. Bill Blaufaus presented the Inner Organizational Housing Association Constitution and John Patterson gave a run down on the Constitution. A discussion was held and questions asked. It was stated that their purpose was a little vague as to what they are doing. It was moved to table until next week and passed. The Student Advocate Constitution was brought off the table and discussion was held. It was moved to ratified it and passed after a motion was made to postpone it indefinitely.

Departmental Reports: Retailing-Jack Wylam National Society of Interior Designers will be leaving April 20 until April 23 for a trip to New York City. Dr. Fram is planning a field trip to Neisner Bros, Friday, April 21 to observe their computer center.

Photo- no report IFC-Dave Folkman

Jim Hopkins of Phi Kappa Tau was elected Vice President of IFC to replace Dave Folkman. Pledging started April 3 and ends seven weeks from then. The Toga Party is scheduled for April 21. Softball starts next weekend at Genesee Valley Park. A seminar will be held for increasing the number of fraternities on the campus with invited national chapters attending. A meeting will be held with Mr. Nichols of the Cafeteria and House Managers from the fraternities to discuss the Problems of purchasing food in quantity for the fraternity houses. The over-all fraternity grades were higher than the all men's average last quarter. All fraternities are in the process of or have already held elections. Elections for IFC Officers will be April 27.

Panhellenic-Dinah Hebert Final plans are being made for the seminar on LSD. Dane Gordon will be handling the questions and answer period. New officers have been elected for next year and terms this year end April 23 at installation. A luncheon will be held for all the sorority members at Island Valley Country Club. The schlorship trophy will be given them.

Last week campaigning took place for the position of President and Vice President of the Man's Residence Hall Association. Jim Wiley was elected President and Bob Pizzo was elected Vice President. This Thursday is the annual Banquet Where the past officers are recognized and the new officers are installed. Tuesday, April 7 was a dance and open house at NRH. Sunday night, April 9 the residents of NRH staged a sit-in in the lobby of NRH from 10:00 to 12:30 against the poor service of the elevators. Dr. Campbell and Mr. Tollerton spoke to the group and promised they would be fixed.

EBC: More petitions have been received for Senate positions. Science Department is still low. Moved to suspend the GPA for one year. It was seconded and defeated. The questionaire has been drawn up with yes and no questions. should be in conjunction with the Complaints Committee.

Secretariat: Reports for next week are Electrical, Business Acc. Affairs: A meeting was held April 4 and discussion was on the survey and it was decided what areas of courses will be surveyed. It was decided to limit the survey to College of General Studies if a separate report is done with out Decem Aletter was read concerning the rumor that there will be only three days for Spring Quarter Finals, and that students with an A in a course should not have to take the final. This will be looked into.

Complaints: Two letters were read, one concerning the prayer in the Senate Agenda and eliminating it. The other was concerning the garbage and trash on the campus grounds.

NSA: Resolution #53 was presented and passed.

Constitution Committee: Resolution #40 was brought up again and a question was raised whether it was constitutional or not. It involved the Student Association Fees and it was decided to send back to the Union Board for rewording and sent throught the channels again.

Committee Coordinator: Traditions chairman is needed. Placement Committee: Historical reviews will be on hand from companies. C.P.S. will take care of all Menhanical areas. Faculty members may contact company or vice-versa.

Advisor's Report: Wednesday is a Policy meeting.

Old Business: Nominations for Student Association Elections;

Paul Smith-President Doug Laughton-President Jack Wylam-Vice President Stuart Vogel-Vice President Paul Smith-Vice President

Resolution #52 was brought off the table and substituted for

another. It was postponed until the budget is passed.

New Business: Resolution #54 was presented by Doug Laughton concerning GPA of Officers of Student Association. It was discussed and passed. Resolution #55 was presented concerning GPA's of Senators. Discussion and it was passed.

A&C: Don Hanson stated that competition does improve newspapers. Gary Proud congradulated Paul Smith and Stuart

Vogel running for Student Association Officers.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:20 following the closing prayer.

spectfully Submitted,